# **Church Eaton Primary School**



## DIARY DATES THE WEEK AHEAD

Monday 16th May

20 Is Plenty 3.30pm St. Editha's Church

Tuesday 17th May

#### Wednesday 18th May

Gardening Club 3.30-4.30pm

Staff Meeting 3.30pm

#### Thursday 19th May

SCHOOL CENSUS Yoga Club 3.30-4.30pm

Friday 20th May

Multi Sports Club 3.30-4.30pm

#### Friday 13th May 2022

#### Headteacher Awards:

Class 1: Holly and Willa for settling in so quicklyit is like they have always been here.

Class 2: Tyler and Oscar for their progress in reading.

Class 3: Oscar for trying really hard in maths. Poppy for being so enthusiastic in English lessons.

Class 4: All of Year 6 for their hard-work and dedication this week in their SATs.

Dr Walker Reading Award for this week is Freddie

Politeness Cup for this week is Harri

#### School News:

Year 6 - Well done to all our Year 6 pupils for all your hard work this week. We are very proud of you and are looking forward to finding out how well you have done.

Jubilee Celebrations- On Thursday 26th May, we are planning a variety of activities to commemorate the Queen's Platinum Jubilee. The children will participate in a range of activities including sculpting, crown making, playtime games amongst other things. The children can come in wearing red, white or blue OR dress like a royal! We will also be holding a street party too! Please see the letter sent out on dojo!

Class 4 Greek Day - Miss Austin has organised an Ancient Greek Day for Years 5 & 6 on Monday 23rd May. Please sign onto ParentPay and give consent for pupils to take part in this exciting event and pay the voluntary contribution.

After School Club - Thursday is Yoga Club in school for all ages from 3.30-4.30 and on Friday there is Multi Sports Club for Class 3 & 4. Please sign up and pay on ParentPay. Gardening Club is on Wednesday and is charged weekly on ParentPay.

Jubilee Dinner- Chartwells are providing a Great British Breakfast on Thursday 26th May in celebration of the Queen's Platinum Jubilee. This meal is always very popular with the pupils. Please order on ParentPay and don't forget school meals are provided free for pupils in Reception and Years 1 & 2.

#### Daily Start & End Times — Monday to Friday

All Classes — 8.45 am (prompt) until 3:20 pm

Attendance for last week: Class 1 - 97.7%

Class 3 — 89.4%

Class 4 - 92.6%

Class 2 — 89.0%

Whole School - 91.6%



Church Eaton Primary School

High Street Church Eaton Stafford ST20 0AG

Headteacher: Mr S Shaw

Member of Staffordshire University Academies Trust

Telephone: 01785 823089

Email: office@churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk Web: www.churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk



## Class 1 News

What a week this week. We are learning our numbers to 20! It is wonderful to see how our children in Reception are beginning to break the number down into complete tens and ones. We have been adventurous in our vocabulary!! Like using 'hefty' when balancing a bowl of fruit on our heads like Handa!





Next week we will be continuing our project of the Big Wide World. We will be developing our understanding on using maps and plans. We will be looking at animals, weather and life in different countries. We will also be looking at shape, rotation of shape and shapes in pictures.



Any queries or questions don't hesitate to contact me via dojo or email.

## Class 2 news

This week has been fun filled with lots of differ activities taking place. We have continued to work on our History topic, the Victorians with a special focus on Victorian school days. The children have explored what our school looked like in the Victorian Era and investigated what parts of the school are new and which parts are old. They spotted some signs such as the girls and infant sign and Class 2's windows. We then found some old photos of Church Eaton that showed the school in the late 1800's.

Class 2 had a very special opportunity of looking through the schools punishment book from the late 1800's. We also found some very old log books from around this time too and the children were fascinated!

Next week, Year 2 will begin sitting their KS1 SAT's fun booklets, that they have been practising in school. It will be very relaxed and we will be having hot chocolate and biscuits afterwards.







### Class 3 News

I am so pleased to be back in school with the children. They have amazed me with their learning this week and their love of English and Maths. Please could you revise/practise telling the time on a clock as well as a digital clock — it is a crucial life skill.

Next week is assessment week, therefore please could you ensure your child is in school everyday next week, especially the morning. These assessments will enable me to see the gaps in children's learning and help me inform future planning.

Finally, we are only a month away from the Year 4 children taking part in the compulsory Multiplication Times-table Check. Please could you test your children daily, play times-table games or practise the games on the Internet using timestables.co.uk

Please do not hesitate to contact me via email or dojo if you have any questions or queries.

## Class 4 News

This week has seen our wonderful Year 6 pupils undertake their SATs. May I be the first to say just how proud I am of each and every one of them. They conducted themselves amazingly, showed hard -work and determination and should be immensely proud of themselves. Be sure to have a break this weekend!

We have continued with our new topic Groundbreaking Greeks. This week, we used our designs for our Greek vases to mould and sculpt them out of clay!

We have also done an investigation in Science this week trying to discover which material would make the best insulator and the best conductor.

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact me via Dojo or email.





